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 Welcome to the June edition of The Heron, and a bumper edition it is too ! Plenty of news and 
information we feel is important to the residents of Christchurch and local parishes. The team 
endeavours to maintain impartiality when bringing you the latest news and comments from local 
residents. 
 Last month saw us hold our 9th AGM on the 9th May, committee members consisting of Paul 
Warren, Editor, Pat Mills, co-Editor, Vanessa Murray, Secretary & Jill Bliss, Treasurer. The committee 
welcomed Paul as the new Editor and were all in agreement that Pat Mills would become Chairperson, 
with committee secretary and treasurer remaining in their current positions for the next year. 
 Committee members would like to express sincere thanks to The Herons loyal distributors to 
whom the success of the newsletter strongly relies, and also all those that have donated much needed 
funds over the past year. As you may already know, the newsletter is solely dependant on the 
generosity of donations, fund raising and advertisements, of which we would like to thank all our 
customers over the past 12 months for their support, and we would therefore be extremely grateful for 
any donation, large or small, from local individuals, clubs & societies, or ideas for fund raising events 
over the coming year. 
 The committee would also like to thank Steve of March Stationery & Print, who again this year 
has succeeded in maintaining our deadlines, and delivering the prints to Pat since she ceased driving 
her car. 
 The committee would like to thank all its readers and look forward to bringing you The Heron 
over the next 12 months. 
 
Paul Warren 
Editor 

 
CHRISTCHURCH COMMUNITY CAR SCHEME 

 
We would like to welcome Yvonne as a new voluntary driver. 

 
Anyone wishing to book a car should ring Wendy on 01354 638448 or William on 01354 638758.   

 
We would like to remind anyone wishing to book a journey that we need at least 24 hours 

notice of any trips you might wish to make. 

 It has been brought to the teams attention that our area is again being targeted by 
the ‘bogus Microsoft engineer’ telephone scam. Where you will receive a call from an 
individual claiming to be from Microsoft and that your PC has been reporting to them it has a 
virus. This is a known fraudulent exercise, previously published in national newspapers, 
where the caller will attempt to gain access to your computer or obtain credit card details. 
Please, under no circumstances give any information over the telephone if you receive a 
similar call to this, instead end the call straight away.  



Women targeted by gang 
 

 TWO elderly women were targeted in a distraction burglary in Welney last week when four men 
posed as policemen. 
 

 The men entered the home of the women between 2-3.30pm last Sunday after claiming to be 
police officers investigating a burglary. 
 The women, who were both in their 60s and 70s, live in a property in Lakes End, in the village. 
Two of the men stayed and questioned the women while the other two went upstairs and searched the 
house. It is not believed that anything was stolen. 
 DC Steve Matthews, Operation RADAR, said: “This was a cynical claim by the offenders to con 
their way in to the victims’ home. We would ask other residents to be vigilant and always ask for 
identification from any unexpected callers, even if they claim to be police officers”. “You do not have to 
let anyone in if you are not comfortable with who they claim to be. Police officers will always be happy 
for you to check their authenticity or make a future appointment.” 
 

 Lin Mathews, Information and Advice Assistant Manager at Age UK Norfolk said: “People who 
call at your home may well be genuine. However, it is a good idea to take precautions when answering 
the door to people you don’t know.” She added: “If you are not expecting a visitor Age UK Norfolk 
would advise you to take the following steps… 
 

 “Always lock the back door if you are answering the front door” 
 

 “Look through a window or spy-hole to see who is outside before answering.” 
 

 “Ask to see identification or a proof of their 
identity and examine it carefully.” 
 

 “Remember, you do not have to let any 
stranger into your home. If you are suspicious or the 
caller will not leave, dial 999 and ask for the police.” 
 

 Three of the offenders were white and aged 
between 25 and 35. The fourth man is described as 
having a tanned complexion and aged between 35 
and 40.  The men may be linked to a dark blue or 
black Audi A6.  
 

 Officers from the Operation RADAR team are 
appealing for witnesses, call 101 (calls cost 15p) with 
any information. 

A very big thank you to you all 
 
 Maurice and Anne Allan, now of Tree Tops. Church Road, Christchurch. 
 Wish to thank the New Management and patrons of the Dun Cow Green Lane, who came 
to Maurice's assistance when he collapsed in the dining room on Saturday, whilst enjoying 
an evening meal. 19th May. 
 Our special thanks to Paul the first aider for his expertise and  assistance whilst waiting for 
the ambulance to arrive. 
 Maurice has made a good recovery and is looking forward to his next meal at THE 
DUNNCOW. 
  
Anne and Maurice Allan. 
 
 
 Well done everybody involved and great to hear Maurice has made a good recovery. ED. 

A Big Thank You! 
 

From The Friends of Townley School. 
 

To all who helped and supported us at 
our Car Boot & Cream Tea’s event. 

 
Especially to all the kind villagers who 
donated so much for our stall and to 
all the staff & parents who helped on 

the day. 



Fast road too dangerous for 60mph limit’ as Lotus lies in ditch 
 
 A LONG, straight road interrupted with sharp corners in Fenland is too dangerous to have a 
national speed limit, a resident has warned.  

 March Road in Tipps End has a 60mph limit but Steve Hawthorn, who lives in the road, has 
called for it to be slashed after seeing a sports car come off the road 
into a ditch. 

 On Thursday 3rd May just after 6.30pm a Lotus Elise ended 
up in a dyke at the side of the B1100 as Mr Hawthorn was walking 
his dog. The driver is believed to be unhurt but Mr Hawthorn thinks 
next time it could be worse. 

 “It almost seems to be an ego thing for people to get from 
corner to corner as fast as possible but there are some very tight 
bends,” said Mr Hawthorn, a musician. 

 “It’s a 60 at the moment and people don’t often stick to that. 
I’m amazed at how fast people drive along that road - they overtake 
you if you drive at a reasonable speed.” 

 Mr Hawthorn and his wife, Marion, moved up from London 
last year to renovate an old coach house in the road. 

 He said the speed limit on the road should be cut to 30mph 
and an electric sign showing people their speed should be installed. 

“The traffic just needs to calm down - it’s a very uneven road as 
well,” he added. 

The Lotus was travelling towards March. Mr Hawthorn said he 
always crossed the road when approaching the corners as he knew 
cars would not see him if they came round the bend quickly. 

“Had I been on the other side, or the car on the wrong side of the 
road, it could have been very nasty,” he said. 

Story and pictures courtesy of the Cambs Times, and reporter  Hugh Morris 

Steve Hawthorn who is calling for 
lower speed limits outside his 
home after a car left the road in 
Tipps End.  

The Lotus which left the road in 
Tipps End.  

Marshall’s Charity Welney 
 

 Notice is given that a vacancy exists for 
an alms person. 

  Older people or single people in 
need may apply for this recently 
refurbished one Bedroom property 
located near the Church. 
 The bungalow comprises lounge, 
bedroom newly fitted kitchen, shower 
room central heating, double glazing, 
fully carpeted. 
  

For further details please contact  
The Clerk to the Charity 

On 
01353-860449 

THANK YOU! 
 I would like to thank all my family 
and friends for my lovely cards and presents 
I received on my 90th Birthday. 
 I would also like to thank Mark & 
Debbie and Yaz & Jim at The Dun Cow for 
the superb meal which they served at my 
celebration lunch. 
 

Mary Rolfe 

 
Congratulations 

 

To Alison and Ian 
on the occasion of their wedding 

 

from all the ‘village people’ 



 
 NORTH East Cambs MP Steve 
Barclay has been awarded a Road 
Safety Parliamentarian of the Month 
Award.  
 
 He’s been given it by national 

charity Brake and Direct Line for his successful campaign to reactivate a speed camera and install signs 
to prevent further casualties on a stretch of the A47. 
 “Steve has also secured progress on a second campaign to install a 
barrier between a waterway and stretch of road in his constituency where 
a young girl was killed,” said a Brake spokesman. 
He said in April 2011, after nine crashes in three years and five deaths in 
six years, the MP launched a campaign with local residents and Councillor 
John Fish calling for a speed camera to be reactivated and warning signs 
installed. 
 “The Highways Agency agreed to install the signs, but said the 
£30,000 cost would have to be met by the parish council because the 
number of crashes on the road did not meet their stipulated level. “At this 
point they declined to switch the speed camera back on. 
 Steve then wrote to road safety minister Mike Penning MP to say 
how disappointed he was that the Highways Agency had not agreed to pay 
for the signs or reactive the camera. 
 The MP was also praised by Brake for getting road safety minister 
Mike Penning to visit the waterway adjacent to Bedlam Bridge near to where 9 year old Charlotte 
Walker was tragically killed. 
 Mr Barclay said he was “honoured” to receive the award and said it was pleasing to see the 
community working together to have a minister act on their concerns. 

Story and pictures courtesy of the Cambs Times 

 

MP Steve Barclay picks up road 
safety award from Brake and Direct 

Line for Fen campaigns 



 
CHRISTCHURCH CRAFT CLUB 

 
 I am sorry that we had to cancel the May meeting due to 
unforeseen circumstances. 
 

 Our next demonstration will be on Thursday, 19th June 2012.  As you will realise we 
have had to change our meeting date due to the Royal festivities taking place on our normal 
meeting date. Our demonstrator will be Vicky Wellbourne who will be icing cakes.  We would 
like to welcome any ladies of the village who are interested in cake crafts and would like to 
join us on this date. 
 
 Why not come along and join us - everyone is welcome, no matter where your interest 
in craft lies.  We try our hands at a variety of crafts and also hold ‘bring and make’ sessions 
whereby members bring their own projects in to share with us.  Entrance is £1.00 plus 50p for 
raffle and 20p for refreshments.  Please come and join us - you don’t have to come to every 
meeting!  Meetings are held on the first Tuesday in the month, starting at 7.30 pm in the 
Memorial Hall.  For more information ring Wendy on 01354 638448. 
 
Wendy Yates 
Chairperson 

28th July 
Don't forget the  

Christchurch Village Games  
 (was olympics but not allowed due to 

government policy) 
If teams would like to pick up 
entry forms from the Dun Cow 

that would be great. 

30th June 
 

Bingo 7.30 till 9.00 followed by 
karaoke till late  

Jackpot at present £35.00 
Basket meals available  

17th June  
 

Fathers day Sunday  
Two courses with tea or cof-

fee  
For £9.95  

Booking advised  

Opening Hours: 
 
Monday to Thursday 
6 pm to 10.30 pm 
 

Friday 
6 pm to 12 am 
 

Saturday 
12 pm to 12 am 
 

Sunday 
12 pm to 10 pm 

Food being served : 
 
Wednesday to Friday 
6.30 pm to 9 pm 
 

Saturday 
12 pm to 9 pm 
 

Sunday 
12 pm to 4 pm  
booking advisable  

The Dun Cow 
 

Tel: 01354 638323 
 

Grill night - Tuesdays 
8oz steak and chips  

Or 2 pork loins and chips  
or gammon and chips  

or chicken breast and chips  
Only £6.95  

 
Upcoming events  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Thanks to all to all of you that have supported us, it is very much appreciated . 
 



 
TOWNLEY  SCHOOL 

Christchurch, Wisbech, Cambs. PE14 9NA 
 

Email: office@townley.cambs.sch.uk 
Website: www.townleyschool.org.uk                                                 Tel/Fax: 01354 638229 

 
 
 

 
 Class 1 Church Farm at Stow 
Bardolph. During the day we enjoyed 
petting a range of animals including sheep, 
lambs, goats and kids. We also saw Easter 
chicks and bunnies which were really cute.  

 
 
 
 
 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We won the Village School Netball tournament!  
Total Goal Score - Townley 4 - Doddington 3!  

 
 

 

 
 

28th May - Sports Day  
1st June - Diamond Jubilee assembly  
     - Break up for Half Term  
 
11th June - Back to school  
12th June– Area Sports’ at Townley  
14th June - Class 3 Trip  
15th June - Friends Bingo  
19th June - Meeting for  
parent’s of new reception  
children  

Forthcoming Events  

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Townley have been awarded the 
Quality Mark for the second time. A 
full copy of the certificate and 
criteria met can be found on our 
website.  

May  2012 



 
  
 A busy month preparing for our Annual Plant Sale. The weather was 
a drawback, people weren’t in good health, seedlings/plants wouldn’t grow 
but we soldiered on and the Plant Sale was arranged and set up after a few 
hasty changes.  A very big thank you to Richard who held the Sale in his 
hall under cover.  Despite a chilly day and a quiet stream of customers a profit was achieved.  There is 
a raffle prize waiting for ticket no. 296, please contact 01354 638024. 
 

 Club Night was three days later.  We were given an exceptional talk on ‘Wildlife in Gardens’.  
Our speaker was Mary Larham and Alan assisted as Mary showed us indepth photography as how we 
can see creatures and recognise the difference in help and other aspects of plants and insects.  A visit 
to the Manea School of Gardening will be arranged at a later date but there is a good opportunity to 
see the Nursery at Manea on 17th June when the School of Gardening will hold an Open Day -  make a 
note in your diary! 
 

 Our Treasurer, Peggy, has been poorly this month, laid low with a virus, an unexpected nasty 
bout of illness, recovery has been slow but improvement is happening.  Get well soon Peggy, many 
village folk are missing seeing you buzz around each day. 
 

 Our next Club meeting is on 26th June at 7 pm for 7.30 pm with Peter Carter, another 
interesting evening to look forward to.  Come and see for yourself. 
 

 The next coach trip has been organised for Saturday, 30th June for a double event: 
 

 We visit Beckworth Emporium for the morning and after a leisurely look around and a  very 
pleasant coffee/cake etc. then, no hustle or hurry, we go on to Coton Manor for optional lunch or your 
own picnic, then enjoy a pleasant afternoon at Coton Manor as seen on TV 2011 - a very relaxing 
garden and grounds to stroll around. 
 

Cost is £15.00 O.A.Ps.; £17.00 Adults for Members 
 

Visitors are welcome to join us on this coach trip 
£18.00 O.A.P.s ; £20.00 Adults 
No extra for entry to Cotor Manor. 
 

This promises to be a happy, relaxing day, it’s time to 
shake off the doom and gloom - come out for a day 
of leisure with us. 
 
Bubbles,  
Contact Number 01354 638024 

Brimstone Species 
 

 You may remember my article on Brimstone 
moths  & butterflies  in last Novembers issue. 
Unfortunately, with the topsy turvey spring we’ve had 
so far; with the early heat wave, and then all the recent 
rain we’ve had; there have so far been  no sightings of 
the above  that I am aware of  and many pupae have 
been lost. 
 I have been in touch with the butterfly farm at 
Blenheim to see if they can help us out with supplying 
caterpillars and/or pupae, but as yet have no news on 
this. I will keep you all posted of any positive 
developments as soon as I, hopefully, hear some good 
news. 
 
Richard Guildford—The old school, Christchurch.  



Registered Charity No. 1144547                                                      

Fundraising Event  - Quiz Night at the Lamb And Flag, Welney 
Bank Holiday Monday, 4th June, 7.30pm.  Entry £2 per person, all proceeds to The Fenland Road Safety 
Campaign (Charlotte’s Way).  Contact Gina or Dennis, on 01354 610242 to book your place(s). 
Other News:- 

New Safety Barrier on Sixteen Foot Bank! 
 For anyone who hasn’t recently  travelled between Boots Bridge and the Chatteris end of the 
Sixteen Foot Bank, and may not be aware of it, I am delighted to share news that an impressive, brand 
new stretch of safety barrier has very recently been installed at Broad Alder Farm Bridge, Stonea, 
replacing an earlier installation that was in a poor state of repair. Area Traffic Manager, John Richards, 
has confirmed that this installation cost around £20,000, and was undertaken as a part of the now 
ongoing county-wide safety barrier maintenance and repair programme. 

 This programme was instigated as a direct result of concerns raised by our Campaign’s 
independent safety barrier survey, undertaken locally, in May 2009. 
 
Bedlam Bridge Safety Barrier Bid Update  
 Our joint funding bid for a further new safety barrier installation at Bedlam Bridge, was 
reviewed by the Fenland County Council Panel, consisting of 5 local County Councillors, supported by 
local Traffic Engineering Officers, along with other local scheme applications, on 27th April.   

 Alan Kinninmonth, hero of the May 2007 two-vehicle immersion accident in which he rescued 
two small children from the rear of a sinking vehicle, joined me to help present the case in support of 
our bid.  The Panel members were highly complimentary about the technical quality and level of detail 
and fundraising aspects of the Campaign’s bid. 

 We are hoping for definitive news of the Council’s decision on whether they will be adopting the 
scheme, in the very near future.  

Road Safety Campaigning Award for Fenland MP Steve Barclay 
 National Road Safety charity, ‘BRAKE’, and insurers Direct Line have named Steve Barclay, 
‘Road Safety Campaigning Parliamentarian of the month, for his successful work to have safety 
cameras reactivated at the fatal accident blackspot at Thorney Toll, and for his achievements in 
securing the UK’s Roads Minister, Mike Penning’s support for this measure and for this Campaign’s bid 
for safety barriers to be installed at Bedlam Bridge, which the Roads Minister visited personally, in 
January 2011. 

Campaign AGM  
 Our first ‘AGM’ since becoming a Registered Charity in November 2011, will be held at The 
Oliver Cromwell Hotel, March, 7.30pm, Tuesday 19th June.  Anyone interested in attending, please let 
me know so that sufficient space and refreshments can be provided. 

Contact and Support Details 
 Thanks, again, to all who have given support and donations to the Campaign so far.  For more 
details of the Campaign phone 07505 726475, e-mail chappell@frsc.co.uk or visit the ‘facebook’ group 
site – ‘The Fenland Road Safety Campaign (Charlotte’s Way)’. 

 

Graham Chappell,  
Campaign Organiser.   

The Fenland Road Safety Campaign  
 (Charlotte’s Way)                                                      June 2012 

mailto:chappell@frsc.co.uk�


 
CHRISTCHURCH  WOMEN’S INSTITUTE NEWS   

 
Minutes of the meeting held in 

The Memorial Hall on 8th May 2012 at 7 pm 
 
All were welcomed and minutes signed. 
 

Apologies 
 

C. Symons, D.T. Rolfe, S. Kay, B. Gladwin and B. Brooks. 
 

Correspondence 
 

A letter of thanks from Liz Wright from the Donkey Sanctuary for the donation and sales made on the 
evening of her talk to us. 
 

Various activities relating to the Jubilee were read out for information.  Volunteers are required to help 
the WI at the East of England Show. 
 

The NFWI will be celebrating its centenary in 2015.  Information was read out regarding this and 
members’ views were sought in filling in a Centenary Survey. 
 

Resolutions 
 

There was only one Resolution this year.  The Government is urged to increase investment in the 
training and employment of midwives in England, Scotland and Wales.  At the moment there is a 
shortfall of over 4,000 in England alone.  Further information was given by Peggy, who had attended 
the Resolution meeting.  It was passed unanimously. 
 

The Demonstrator, Vicky Wellbourne had made a very large cupcake from a special mould, which she 
then showed members how to ice, along with many smaller cupcakes which members shared for 
refreshments.  The large cupcake was put into the raffle, Margaret Sparrow being the lucky winner. 
 

Susan Quail gave a very detailed and informative report from the recent Federation Spring Council 
Meeting, which seems to have been very enjoyable. 
 

During the evening a board was sent around for those members wishing to attend the July Members’ 
Night meeting which will be held at the home of Ann 
Hicks. 
 

Next Month 
 

Mushrooms and Toadstools - Jonathan Revett 
Competition - A flower from the garden. 
 

Competition Results - 5 points - Val Parker, 4 points - Ann 
Hicks and Sandra Lloyd. 
 

Raffle Prize Rota - Belinda, Kath, Ann, Alma. 
 

 
Susan Norman,  
Secretary 

 
 

Maximise the  enjoyment of 
your home 

 
with the professional help of 

Brimstone 
Garden Design Services 

 
Design . Development . Maintenance 

Traditional and Modern Garden Styles 
Formal . Cottage . Oriental . Organic 

 
Contact Cliff for free advice 

 
01354 638 217     078 080 78518 
cliff@brimstonegardendesign.com 

 
 



 

 
For Sale 

 
Fiat Seicento 3 door hatchback 

 
First registration 2000 - 12 months MOT - taxed until September 2012 

mileage 061550 - in excellent condition 
 

For further details ring 01354 638204 



 

Christchurch Parish Church Flower Festival 
 

Theme: 60 Glorious Years 
 

Friday June 15h  10.00 am -  4.00 pm 
 

Saturday June 16th  10.00 am -  5.00 pm 
 

Sunday June 17th  10.00 am -  3.30 pm 
Songs of Praise 4.00  pm 

 

Cream Teas 
 

at 
 

Malcolm & Ann Hicks 
Holme Farm 

Padgetts Road 
Christchurch 

 
Saturday & Sunday 2.00 pm - 6.00 pm 

Cost £5.00 per person 
 

We look forward to your support; all money raised will help to  
maintain our church for the whole community to use 



 
A. R. CLINGO 

Funeral Director 
 
 

Business 
Incorporating 

ROLAND SINGLETERRY,  
CHRISTCHURCH 

 
 

PINFOLD HOUSE, UPWELL 
Telephone WISBECH 772502 

 
 

Private Chapel of Rest   
 24-Hour Service to all areas 

Magnolia Massage Therapy  
Complimentary Therapist 

  
Mobile Massage and Indian Head Massage 

Service based in Christchurch. 
  

Prices start at £10 for a 15 minute Indian 
Head Massage or £10 for a 15 minute Back 
and Shoulders massage delivered in your 

own home. 
  

Gift tokens available. 
  

Why not arrange a girls night in and have 
a pampering party?  

  
Fully qualified and insured massuer - 
member of the Federation of  Holistic 

Therapists. 
  

Please contact Caroline on 07833513245 
or 01354 638880 or  have a look at my 

website for further information  
Magnoliamassagetherapy.co.uk  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Calling All Avon Lovers!  
 

If you would like to see the latest brochure containing this campaign’s special 
offers and our exiting range of new products then please contact me, on either 
of the numbers below, and I would be happy to pop one through your door.  

 
FREE GIFT with your first order, for new customers gained through The Heron.  

Elaine Reed  
01354 638310  
07803 178824  



 
PAUL BRAYBROOKE 

OIL FIRED BOILER ENGINEER 
 

BOILER SERVICING 
 

BREAKDOWN SERVICE 
 

OIL TANKS REPLACED 
 

Telephone 01353 777788 
Mobile 0794 6735691 

SANDRA & BARRY KAY 
 

Soft Furnishings, Curtains, 
 Loose Covers, Bedspreads, 

Hard and Soft Pelmets 
 

All hand made to order 
using your own fabrics 

Fitting Service 
Tracks and Poles supplied 

 
Conservatory, Roof Blinds 

Specialist 
 

All types of Blinds fitted 
 

Tel: Sandra 01354 638478 
   Barry 0797818364 

Beauty Treatments 
By 

Jane 
 

N.V.Q. – i.b.d. – Babtac 
 

LCN Microdermabrasion  
Facials 

 
St.Tropez Spray tanning 

Gel pedicures 
Shellac manicures 

Week-end & semi permanent  
eyelashes 

 
Rose Cottage, 
Christchurch 

Telephone: 01354  638378 



Enjoy Tours & Family Holidays in sunny Turkey: 
İstanbul, Antalya, Gallipoli,  

Marmaris, Bodrum & more destinations 
 

From just £129pp 
 

www.tourorganising.com 
 

Contact us on                                                            
02089920103 – 07729161877 

 
Email us on either  

admin@tourorganising.com 
Or 

tourorganising@gmail.com  

Across 
1. Large house (7) 
5. Pieces of information (5) 
8. Profits (5) 
9. Gruesome (7) 
10. Retaliated (7) 
11. Form of transport (5) 
12. Hostility (6) 
14. Stick (6) 
18. Permit (5) 
20. Sincere (7) 
22. Creatures (7) 
23. Doctrine (5) 
24. Ledge (5) 
25. Sweet (7) 

Down 
1. Tycoon (7) 
2. Dissonance (5) 
3. Perceptiveness (7) 
4. Wanderers (6) 
5. Aspect (5) 
6. Vegetable (7)  17. Stopped (6) 
7. Austere (5)   18. Accumulate (5) 
13. Discomfort (7)  19. Dock (5) 
15. Mocks (7)   21. Bird of prey (5) 
16. Pull out (7) 
             UK02 



 

 
Parish Church Services 

  
         
 3rd June       11.00 am      DIAMOND JUBILEE CELEBRATION SERVICE 
 
 10th June 9.30 am Holy Communion 
 
 17th June 4.00 pm Songs of Praise 
        
 24th June 11.00 am Morning Prayer 
 
 A Service of Celebration and Thanksgiving to commemorate the  
Diamond Jubilee of Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II will be held at the Parish Church on 
Sunday 3rd June at 11.00 am.  There will be special readings, prayers and hymns.  The 
Service will be led by Mr. Stephen Tooke. 
 
Dates to remember:  Flower Festival to be held on the 14th, 15th and 16th June 2012. 
 
PLEASE NOTE: 
 

Any matters concerning the Parish Church please contact  
Rev’d Kevin Fitzgibbon on 01354 680969. 

As requested, we will now also be 
including a Sudoku  puzzle each 
month. 
    Enjoy... 

 
 

FOR SALE 
 

Greenhouse 8ft. X 6ft. 
(to be dismantled by buyer) 

 
Needs some glass replacement 

 
Offers to be made by buyer 

 
_____________________ 

 
Electric Wallpaper Stripper 

In good condition 
 

£20.00 
 

Telephone 01354 638159 



MINUTES OF THE CHRISTCHURCH PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 
MONDAY 2nd April 2012 – MEMORIAL HALL CHRISTCHURCH AT 7:30pm 

 
Present: Councillors – Nigel Russell (Chair), Jacky Wincote, Jill Bliss, Simon Freeland, Hannah Poole, 
Wes Poole, William Beswick and Will Sutton (FDC).  
Stephen Cowell (Clerk) and 1 member of the public were also in attendance. 
 
1. Welcome and Apologies 
 Cllr. Russell welcomed all to the meeting. 
 Apologies were received and accepted from Cllr. Yeulett (FDC), Cllr Cotterell MBE (FDC) and PCSO 
Martin Bogunovic.  
 
2. Signing of Minutes 
 The minutes of the 12th March meeting were signed, by the Chair, as true record of the meeting. 
 
3. Disclosure and Declarations of Interests 
  Cllr. Bliss declared an interest in payment 8.4 & 8.5. 
 
4. Update on action points from previous meeting 
The Clerk reported that: 
 

 FDC no longer has a Dog Warden but that they do have a Street Scene officer and that 
the Dog Fouling has been reported to her. FDC has agreed to review the signs in the Church 
Road area and put more up if required. They have also provided the council with some 
notices that will be put up on village notice boards. 
 
 The Clerk is in the process of reviewing the Council’s banking arrangements and 
recommends no change at present. 
 
 Mr Horton has resurrected the village web-site and has agreed to put Council meeting 
minutes on the site. 
 
 FDC have reported that house numbering of Church Road will go ahead and are awaiting 
comments from the Parish Council regarding Upwell Road. Councillor Russell has spoken to 
residents and it has been suggested Street signs with indications of house numbering on 
those signs might help. Clerk to discuss with FDC. 
 
 Highways issues have been reported to Cambs County Council’s Highways department. 

 
5. Public Adjournment 
 The member of the public raised the following issue: 

 A great deal of rubbish is still being left on the field after football matches. 
 
6. Police Update 
 The Clerk reported that PCSO Bogunovic has sent his apologies.  
  The report he has sent the Council has just one reported issue of suspicious cold calling to sell 
power tools in Padgett’s Road. 
 
7. Correspondence Received 
 The Clerk brought to the attention of Councillors: 

  Letter received from Elgoods Brewery informing the council of the new landlords of the village 
pub, Mr & Mrs Andrews, the Council members wished them success. 

 
 
 

             Continued... 



8. Finance 
 The Clerk explained that the Council has until the June meeting to decide whether it remains a 
member of CPALC. The Council is already a member of Cambs ACRE and the Clerk belongs to SLCC so 
it needs to decide what benefits it will gain from spending a further £277.06. It was agreed to carry the 
decision forward until the next meeting. Clerk to add to the agenda. 
 
The following items were agreed for payment 
1. Clerk’s Salary £183.78 
2. Postage £4.32 
3. HMRC £137.60 
4. The Heron £60.00 

Hire of Hall £42.00 
 
 One additional payment was sanctioned, that being a payment of £180.00 to the Council’s 
solicitors for work done relating to notifying the County Council of their views on the covenants 
attached to the purchase and subsequent sale of land adjacent to the Recreation Ground. 
 
9. Planning Applications 
 Application F/YR12/0168/F, erection of an onion storage building at The Limes Scott’s Road, 
was reviewed and the application supported. 
 
10. To consider any required work on the new hedge boundary at the Recreation Ground  
 A discussion was held on options and it was agreed that the Clerk should ask the Grass Cutting 
Contractor to remove some of the large weeds. 
 
11. Diamond Jubilee celebration arrangements 
 The Clerk showed a sample of the mugs. It was agreed that the Clerk should order 108 and 
notify the School that there is still money in the budget should they wish to organise anything else. 
 
12. Parish Council Web-Site 
 Matter dealt with under item 4. 
 
13. Parish Plan – Update 
 Nothing to report. 
 
Raising of Village Concerns 
The following items were reported/discussed: 
 

 Concerns about brushwood piled close to a resident property that borders the 
Recreation Ground. Councillors Wes Poole and Russell to attend to. 
 
 Cllr. Beswick reported broken glass in one of the Play Parks most of which has been 
picked up but some small pieces are still struck in the ground. As it is in a small area it 
was agreed that the best solution would be to dig the affected area up and replace it 
with turf from the outside of the Recreation Ground. Cllr. Beswick agreed to do this. 
 
 Councillors, Russell, Wes Poole and Sutton agreed to try and remove the base of 
the old roundabout from the Recreation Ground. 
 
 The Clerk was asked to inform FDC’s Planning Enforcement team about the poor 
state of a property along Euximoor Drove. 
 
 It was agreed that the Council should write to Mrs Mills the outgoing editor of the 
Heron to thank her for all the hard work she has put in to making the newsletter so 
popular.  
            Continued... 



Christchurch Parish Council News 
 

Draft agenda for next Council meeting 7:30pm,  
Monday 11th June 2012, Memorial Hall, Church Road.  

 
Public and Press are welcome and can speak to the Councillors during the 

Public Adjournment and during the Annual Meeting. 
 
1. Open, welcome and apologies 
2. Signing of previous meeting’s minutes May 2012 
3. Disclosure or declaration of interests 
4. Update on actions from previous meeting 
5. Public Adjournment 
6. Police Update 
7. Correspondence 
8. Finance 
9. Review of Planning Applications 
10. Parish Plan 
11. Reporting of Village Concerns 
 
Your Parish Council and how to contact us 

 
 
 
Crimebuster Bus 
This month the bus will visit Christchurch on 6th June and will be in Church Road from 
8:30am until 10am  

Nigel Russell (Chair) – phone 638279 Jill Bliss  – phone 638343 

Wesley Poole – phone 638622 Jacky Wincote (Vice-Chair) – phone 638575 

Simon Freeland – phone 638231 Hannah Poole – phone 638622 

William Beswick – phone 638758 Stephen Cowell (Clerk) – phone 661374 
e-mail christchurchcambspc@googlemail.com

Nigel Russell (Chair) – phone 638279 Jill Bliss  – phone 638343 

Wesley Poole – phone 638622 Jacky Wincote (Vice-Chair) – phone 638575 

Simon Freeland – phone 638231 Hannah Poole – phone 638622 

William Beswick – phone 638758 Stephen Cowell (Clerk) – phone 661374 
e-mail christchurchcambspc@googlemail.com 

  
 FDC Cllr. Sutton said that County Councillor Yeulett has asked him to speak at the 
County Council’s review of the Minor Highways submissions on the subject of one of 
the Parish Council’s requests. Cllr. Sutton indicated he is happy to do this if the Parish 
Council is happy for him to do so. The Parish Council thanked him for the offer and 
agreed that it would be beneficial. 

 
 
 
The Chair thanked all for attending and closed the meeting at 8:25pm 

mailto:christchurchcambspc@googlemail.com�


The information in this newsletter is intended to be useful and informative for readers, opinions 
expressed in news articles or third party comments do not express the opinions of the publishing team, 
who strive to maintain impartiality on behalf of The Heron at all times. 



DIRECTORY 
 
Age UK Cambridgeshire     01354 696677 
Altzheimer’s Society (Fenland)    01945 580480 
Cambs Fire & Rescue     01480 444500 
Churchwarden  -  Mrs. D. Symons    01354 638352 
Citizens’ Advice Bureau , Wisbech    01945 464367 
Community Car Scheme (to book a journey)  07902 316360 
County Councillor – Fred Yeulett    01354 653763 
District Councillor – Mac Cotterell    01945 583744 
District Councillor –  Will Sutton    01354 638025 
Dog Warden       01354 622547  
Eastern Electricity      0800 783 8838 
FACT (Fenland Association of Community Transport) 01354 661234 
Fenland District Council     01354 654321 
Highway Agency’s Road Repair Line   0845 0455212 
Library – March      0354 0455225 
Memorial Hall Caretakers – Mr. & Mrs. A. Murray  01354 638272 
Parish Clerk – Mr. Stephen Cowell    01354 661374 
Rector - Rev’d Kevin Fitzgibbon    01354 680969 
Stagecoach - Peterborough     01733 554571 
Stagecoach - Cambridge     01223 423 578 
Telephone Complaints     0345 145000 
Townley School      01354 638229 
Trading Standards      0845 04 05 06 
Train Information      08457 484950 
Upwell Health Centre      01945 773671 
  For S Doc (out of hours surgery please ring this  
  Number and you will be through to those on duty) 01945 773671 
Water Emergencies      08457 145145 
Welle Pharmacy, Upwell Health Centre   01945 774081 
Wisbech Fire Station      01945 428600 

 
 
 

 

* New non-emergency Police phone number  - 101* 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Heron is printed by 
March Stationery & Print, 5 Fenland Walk, March , Cambs, PE15 8TW. 

   Tel. 01354 656 614,  Email: sales@marchsp.co.uk 


	Enjoy Tours & Family Holidays in sunny Turkey:

	İstanbul, Antalya, Gallipoli, 

	Marmaris, Bodrum & more destinations

	From just £129pp

	www.tourorganising.com

	Contact us on                                                                       02089920103 – 07729161877

	Draft agenda for next Council meeting 7:30pm, 

	Monday 11th June 2012, Memorial Hall, Church Road. 
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